Agenda

Board of Supervisors

Indian River Farms Water Control District

April 8,2021
1. Call to Order

2. Review and Approval of Minutes

3. Approval of Vouchers

4. Old Business

5. New Business 
6. Attorney’s Report
7. Surveyor’s Report

8. Secretary’s Report    


MEMO

TO: 

 I.R.F.W.C.D. – Board of Supervisors

        
 
 David E. Gunter, Superintendent 

FROM:
 Marvin E. Carter

DATE:
April 5, 2021

RE:
Utility Construction Permit Applications

We have six (6) Utility Construction Permit Applications for consideration at the April 9th Board Meeting.

(1) Request from Jeffrey P. Diggs is requesting permit to cross Sub-lateral E-6 (1st Street, SW) Canal with one single family water line attaching to existing structure.

RECOMMENDATION:  We recommend approval of this permit subject to     

all standard provisos and applicable special conditions.  

(2) Request from FP&L to replace existing aerial crossing and poles over Range Line Canal along northerly side of State Road 60.

RECOMMENDATION:  We recommend approval subject to all applicable standard provisos and special conditions.

(3) Request from FP&L to replace existing poles and transfer aerial crossing of Lateral “B” Canal on North side of 5th Street, SW.

RECOMMENDATION:  We recommend approval subject to all applicable standard provisos and special conditions. 

(4) Request from FP&L to direct bore one 2” electrical conduit under 65th Street and adjacent Sub-lateral G-3-E Canal approximately 300’ East of Lateral “G” Canal. 

RECOMMENDATION:  We recommend approval of this request subject to all applicable standard provisos and special conditions. 

(5) Request from FP&L to direct bore one 6” HDPE electrical conduit under Main Canal along west side of 58th Avenue bridge.

We have requested additional information from designers and recommend board approval with final approval by Carter Associates, Inc. and David Gunter upon receipt of acceptable set of plans. 

(6) Request from Masteller & Moler, Inc., on behalf of developers of “The Griffon” (North parcel), on property immediately West of Indian River Estates.   To install an entrance culvert and 8” PVC water main across the North Dike (26th Street) Canal to serve proposed project. 

We have requested additional detailed information and recommend board approval subject to final approval by Carter Associates, Inc. and David Gunter upon receipt of acceptable plans.
